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Dear Parent
The purpose of this newsletter is to share with you the progress that has been made to date in planning the transition arrangements.

Background Information

In May 2011 the Education Committee approved the amalgamation of the Robslee and Giffnock catchment areas for school session 2012-13 and beyond.  As a result of views expressed during the consultation period, the implementation was delayed by one year with a phased transfer of Robslee pupils to Giffnock Primary over two school sessions, 2012-13 and 2013-14.

On 22 June 2011, Scottish Ministers decided to call in the Council’s decision under the Schools (Consultation) (Scotland) Act 2010.  On 30 August, Scottish Ministers stated that the Council had fulfilled its obligations under the 2010 Act and granted their consent.
In consultation with Heads of Service and the link Quality Improvement Manager it was agreed that the most appropriate way to plan the transition arrangements, in consultation with children, staff and parents, was to establish a Transition Steering Group and formulate a transition plan.  This allows us to agree the way forward and to create an identity that is acceptable to all.
Phased Transfer of Pupils[image: image3.jpg]



The table below details the timescale for the transfer of pupils from Robslee Primary to Giffnock Primary.

	Current Stage of Pupils in Robslee Primary
	Transfer Timescale

	Primary 1 and Primary 2
	Transfer to the Giffnock Campus in August 2012.

	Primary 3 and Primary 4
	Transfer to Giffnock Campus in August 2014.

These pupils will remain in the Robslee Campus for school sessions 2012-13 and 2013-14.

	Primary 5, Primary 6 and Primary 7
	Remain in Robslee Campus until transfer to High School.


Parents who will have children attending both Robslee Primary and Giffnock Primary, will be able to choose for their older child to remain with his/her peer group in Robslee, or transfer their older child to Giffnock Primary along with his/her sibling.  Further transfer arrangements will follow shortly.
If you have a child of age to start school in August 2012 and are living in the new catchment area of Giffnock Primary (combined Robslee and Giffnock), then you should enrol your child at Giffnock Primary in January 2012.  Further enrolment details will be available nearer the time.
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Membership of the Transition Steering Group

	Janice Collins
	Head Teacher and Chair

	Pauline Ferguson
	Acting Head Teacher

	Kirsty Rawling
	Depute Head Teacher

	Tony Mayer
	Giffnock Staff Member

	Dot Cairney
	Robslee Staff Member

	Marie Kelly
	Quality Improvement Manager

	Elle Steele
	Giffnock Parent and Chair of Parent Council

	Sandra Curran
	Giffnock Parent and Parent Council Member

	Tanveer Nabi
	Giffnock Parent and Parent Council Member

	Elaine Newton
	Giffnock Parent and Parent Council Member

	Barry McKenna
	Robslee Parent and Vice Chair of Parent Council

	Naheed Atif
	Robslee Parent

	Victoria McClelland
	Robslee Parent and Parent Council Member

	Aileen Paterson
	Robslee Parent and Parent Council Member


Remit of the Transition Steering Group

The group, under the leadership of the Head Teacher, will undertake to:
· Support the implementation of the transition plan drafted by the SMT of the schools with particular reference to parents and pupils;
· Agree the means of communication of progress of the transition;
· Organise joint social events for parents and pupils;

· Support the formulation of a school travel plan;
· Survey parental opinion and formulate a school parental involvement policy;
· Agree and make arrangements for combining the Parent Council(s).

Timescale of the Transition Steering Group

It is anticipated that the group will meet on a monthly basis between October 2011 and May 2014.  Additional meetings may be called if required.  In addition, local Councillors and children from both schools may be invited to attend meetings as and when appropriate.

Transition Plan and Transition Steering Group
A transition plan was drafted by the senior management team of the schools which outlines various tasks and activities planned for 2011-12.  The tasks and activities are organised under the headings of children, staff, parents, traffic management and building, learning and teaching and other.  A further plan will be prepared for session 2012-13.
The Transition Steering Group met for the first time on 13 October and the draft plan was shared with the group.  The plan was shared with staff on the October in-service day to seek their views.

At the second meeting of the Transition Group on 27 October we began to identify the issues that parents are concerned about or have questions about in terms of our school communities coming together.  Those concerns were identified by the parent members of the group through seeking your views.  The concerns and questions identified will be collated and shared with the Steering Group at the next meeting on 24 November in order to further inform the plan.  The plan will be shared with the parent forum in due course.
The views and ideas of the Pupil Council in both schools were sought on 3 November.  The ideas and views expressed by the children will be shared with the Steering Group on 24 November and again will further inform the plan.

Joint Activities for Pupils
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The following joint activities are planned for pupils in the month of December:

· P7 pupils from both schools will attend the Cluster Ceilidh on 16.12.11 at 1.15 pm
· Primary 1 and 2 children from Giffnock Primary will form part of the audience for Robslee Primary Nativity

· Primary 1 and 2 children from Robslee Primary will participate in a Circus workshop at Giffnock Primary on 7.12.11.
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Parents are invited to a ‘tea and tour’ at Giffnock Primary on Tuesday 13 December.  The school will be open between 5-7pm for parents to meet and chat and guided tours will be available at 5.30pm and 6.15pm.  We would be grateful if you would complete the tear off slip at the end of the newsletter and return it to your child’s school by Tuesday 6 December 2011.

Parents are invited to drop-ins with the Head Teacher and Senior Management team on:
Tuesday 17 January 
Robslee Primary 
9-11am

Giffnock Primary 
1-3pm

Monday 6 February 
Robslee Primary
6-7pm

These drop-ins are an opportunity for parents to meet with the senior managers to discuss individual children.
Communication on the Progress of the Transition Arrangements
We will keep you updated about the transition progress in the school newsletter and will send out additional information as required.  It is also our intention to post the minutes of the Transition Steering Group and the transition plan on the school websites in due course.

If you have anything you would like to ask or any issue you would like raised, please do not hesitate to contact Pauline Ferguson, Janice Collins or any member of the Transition Steering Group.  It is very important that all voices are heard to ensure the success of this transition.
From January onwards, Janice Collins will be taking up the post of Head Teacher of the combined schools and will be spending time in both school sites.

The senior management team and staff look forward to getting to know all parents and children over the transition period.  The staff of both schools already know each other well because of the very strong cluster working over a number of years.

Yours sincerely

Janice Collins
Pauline Ferguson
Head Teacher
Acting Head Teacher
Giffnock Primary
Robslee Primary

Tea and Tour at Giffnock Primary

Name of Children: ______________________________________
Stage(s):__________

My preference for the guided tour is

5.30pm

6.15pm

(Please circle)
__________________________________________________________________________
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